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Consultation on Draft Revised Statutory Guidance for Local Authorities 
on Services and Activities to Improve Young People's Wellbeing
positivefor.youth@education.gsi.gov.uk
21 May 2012




Dear Sir/Madam,

I am writing to you in response to your consultation on the Draft Revised Statutory Guidance for Local Authorities on Services and Activities to Improve Young People’s Wellbeing on behalf of 4Children. 

4Children is the national charity all about children and families. We have spearheaded a joined-up, integrated approach to children’s services and work with a wide range of partners around the country to ensure children and families have access to the services and support they need in their communities. We run Sure Start Children’s Centres as well as family and youth services across Britain. 

We develop, influence and shape national policy on all aspects of the lives of children, young people and families.  As the Government’s strategic partner for early years and childcare we have a crucial role in co-producing policy with the Department of Education and representing the sector’s views and experiences.  Our national campaigns, like Give Me Strength, change policy and practice and put the needs of children and families on the political and policy agenda.
We are, in the main, pleased to welcome the proposed local authority youth guidance. We support its clear focus on youth consultation and engagement, and the ongoing requirement for local needs-assessments and targeted responses. In these difficult financial times, it is absolutely vital that local authorities across the country make their budgeting decisions on the basis of solid evidence. Too often, socially disadvantaged young people do not have the skills or support they need to make their needs heard, and their services suffer as a result. The non-statutory nature of many youth services also means they can lose out in tough times, despite their cost-effectiveness and the long run savings they deliver for local authorities by reducing crime, improving health outcomes and boosting engagement.
We also welcome the government’s decision to maintain the duty on local authorities to ensure that sufficient youth provision is available in every local authority, and are pleased to hear that Ministers will be ready to act decisively if local authorities do not meet their statutory responsibilities. However, these powers of intervention will only motivate local authorities to deliver adequate services if the circumstances in which they are intended to be used are clear. Without a clearer description of what “sufficiency” means to those who wish to access youth services, many local authorities may consider the likelihood of intervention small, whatever the state of their youth services. To counteract this perception, we suggest that the Department clearly set out circumstances in which it would seek to intervene in local authority youth provision – including a reasonable baseline of support that all local authorities must offer. Further, without clarification, it is unlikely that young people will have the information required to hold their representatives to account, even when youth provision is insufficient.
We are also pleased to note the greater role the Department sees for third sector providers in youth service delivery. 4Children’s experience in delivering MyPlace centres in London, our 0-19 provision at children’s centres across the country, and the Airplay youth services we deliver for the RAF, are a few examples among many of the benefits and additional expertise that third sector providers can bring to local authority provision – and we would be keen to see more involvement from the third sector nationwide. We would, of course, be very happy to work further with the Department, or with local authorities, to facilitate an expansion of services in this way.
As a result of our long history of the provision of youth services, an easy win for young people across the country has come to our attention. Many schools offer state of the art resources to their local communities, including expansive campuses and high quality accessible technology – and many are used for only a portion of the day. While we recognize the intent to consider any and all resources available for the provision of youth services, as set out in paragraph 5e of the statutory guidance – we feel that including a specific reference to schools would more effectively open doors to expanded youth provision. In many areas school resources remain untapped and unavailable to youth service providers, and it may prove difficult to negotiate access to those facilities without an explicit reference in this guidance.
Finally, we welcome the government’s commitment to improving the wellbeing of young people over time, as set out in paragraph 7. However, we feel this guidance offers a golden opportunity to promote early intervention services, and is currently missing out on an opportunity to redirect funding to more efficient, more effective services. The inclusion in point 7 of an explicit duty to consider investment in early intervention services would be a substantial contribution to improved wellbeing and social development for young people – and would also deliver value for money for tax payers and local authorities. It would also chime helpfully with the cross-party embrace of early intervention, and would coordinate well with the imminent launch of Graham Allen’s Early Intervention Foundation and other such moves by the government.
Many thanks for your consideration of this response, please do get in contact if you would like to discuss any aspect of it further.
Yours sincerely,

Mark Bennett

Public Affairs Director, 4Children
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